BIRTHS & DEATHS CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENCAGEMENTS.

DIED

CARDINAL, Gérald - In Huntingdon on October 15, 1998 at the age of 64 passed away Mr. Gérald Cardinal, husband of Mrs. Denise Taillefer. Besides his wife he is survived by his children Michel (Carole Mercier) and François, his granddaughter Sasha, his sisters Marcelle (Gilles Daoust), Irène, Yolande, Francine (Denis St-Onge) and his brother Raymond (Jenny Reynolds) as well as many brothers-in-law, sisters-in-law, friends and relatives. Visitation was held Sunday, October 18 from 2-5 p.m. and 7-10 p.m. as well as Monday, October 19 from noon at Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Inc. Funeral Home, 170 Chateauguay, Huntingdon. Funeral service was held Monday, October 19 at 2 p.m. in St-Joseph's Church, Huntingdon. Interment St-Joseph's Cemetery.

CHINIEN, Marie-Thérèse - In Huntingdon on October 18, 1998 at the age of 81 years passed away Mrs. Marie-Thérèse Chinien wife of the late Paul Chinien. She is survived by her 2 sons Francis (Marie-Lise Chabot) and Christian (France Boutin) as well as 4 grandchildren Didier, Virginie, Alexandra and Alexandre. Visitation will be held Wednesday, October 21 from 7 to 9 p.m. at Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Funeral Home, 170 Châteauguay St., Huntingdon. The religious service will be held Thursday, October 22 at 11 a.m. in the Chapel of the Funeral Home. Burial Ormstown Cemetery.

GOMERY, Walter Bertram - At the Centre d'Accueil, Ormstown on October 15, 1998 in his ninety-seventh year. Beloved husband of the late Jean Brock. Father of Barbara Rennick, Carol Kay (Tony), John (Pierrette) and Judy Hooker (Milton). Also survived by twelve grandchildren, twenty-three great-grandchildren and four great-grandchildren, as well as his sister Elizabeth Templeton and family and friends. He was a wonderful man and will be missed by all. A memorial service was held on Monday, October 19, 1998 at St-James Anglican Church, Ormstown, Quebec. In lieu of flowers, donations to the Montreal Children's Hospital or the charity of your choice would be appreciated. Arrangements entrusted to McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown.

PURCELL, A. Ruth (née Hamilton) - Passed away peacefully at the Huntingdon Hospital on Tuesday, October 13, 1998 in her ninety-fifth year. Beloved wife of the late Dr. Harold Purcell. She leaves to mourn several nieces, nephews and good friends. Funeral service was held at the Kelly Funeral Home Chapel, 19 Lake, Huntingdon on Friday, October 16, 1998 at 2 p.m. followed by interment at the Huntingdon Protestant Cemetery.

IN MEMORIAM

GRAHAM, Alton - In memory of a dear husband father and grandfather who passed away on October 23, 1997.

Sadly missed and lovingly remembered by your family

Please join us in celebrating the 60th anniversary of Kenneth and Viola Sutton

SATURDAY OCT. 24TH FROM 2 TO 5 PM at Franklin Center United Church Best wisbes only

IN MEMORIAM

HAMPSON DUHEME, Grace - In loving memory of a dear mother and grandmother who passed away on October 22, 1996.

Two years have gone by since you left us But we still think that you're still home But home is only full of Mom memories Of the time we had together and shared that's all we have left now

Because we know Mom or Grandma is not there Because she is gone to a place called "Heaven" where there is no phone

But is now her home.

Not a day goes by that we don't think of you and love you

You will always be in our thoughts and in our hearts

We'll never forget you, no matter how long -Today, tomorrow and all through our lives. Loved and sadly missed by

Joanne, Pearl, Joe and grandchildren

McCARTNEY-SPROULE, Olive Mae - In loving memory of a "Dear" Mother, Mother-in-law and Grandma who passed away one year ago, October 22, 1997.

We can't believe one year has passed Since we saw your face last.
Your warm smile, your loving touch All the things that meant so much.
We'll always remember that sad day That God came and took you away.
Each and everyday we pray,
That all your pain has gone away.
Just know that as you rest in heaven above, All our memories are filled with love.
In our hearts you will always stay.

Sadly missed and always remembered, Carol, Kenneth and Diana Wayne, Patricia and Kacie Keith, Debbie, Margaret, Robert and Quinn

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Mrs. Audrey (Williams) Mantha, would like to express their sincere thanks to Mrs. Elaine Caza and her staff. Also to anyone else who made Audrey's life better due to their loving and tender care, also thanks to all who sent cards. All was much appreciated.

Grace, Jim, Don & Doug Williams

I wish to thank Dr. Thompson and Dr. Hébert. Also the nurses on the Second Floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the good care I received while I was a patient there. Thanks to relatives, neighbors and friends for the visits, gifts, Get Well cards, phone calls. All was greatly appreciated. Edgar Robidoux

The family of the late Leslie Keddy wishes to thank everyone for cards, donations, flowers and other expressions of sympathy and generosity during our recent loss.

Donny, Tommy, Irene & family

The family of the late Robert Patenaude would like to say thanks to everyone for cards, visits, phone calls and food at the time of his death. Also we would like to thank the following people - Rev. Birgit Neuschild for a lovely service; Jacques Neveu, funeral director; Jeff Blair; Roy Vaincourt; Ron Livingstone; Leon Robidoux; Little Denmark Flower Shop and the Franklin U.C.W. for serving a lovely lunch after the funeral. Please accept these thanks as personal.

From his wife Irene, his children and grandchildren, his Mom Helen;

his sister Jean and her family and sister Joyce